January News

January 5, 20--	

Dear Colleagues:

As your president, I want to thank each of you for all that you have contributed this year to The Gorman Institute. This year we have watched many of our clients who suffer from grave grievances, move forward with hope—that that is due to you. 

New Mission Graphic

I want to present a new graphic we have created in order to make our mission and goals more clear. This graphic will be placed throughout the building and a copy will be given to each employee to hang in their office/cubicle. 

HIPAA Rules Reminder

A quick reminder of some confidentiality rules. We all know confidentiality is important, but sometimes we might not realize we are breaking it:

Do not mention the name of a client in an email, text, or phone call
If necessary, use an initial instead
Do not share stories about clients with friends and family, even if you omit the patient name.
People know where you work—sometimes they figure it out.
Breaking HPPA law has serious consequences
You can lose the confidence of the client, which is the most important of all.
You can only break confidentially if:
The client is an immediate danger to himself or others
The client is endangering a population that cannot protect itself, such as a child or elder abuse
To share diagnosis information as necessary to obtain payment for services
As required by federal or state laws

Introducing New-Hires

 I am excited to introduce three new employees that have joined our team! We were sad to see Dr. Grant Guyman, Dr. Grace Chapman, and Misty Rockburn leave our company last month. Dr. Guyman has retired, Dr. Chapman moved to Arkansas, and Mrs. Rockburn had her second baby and has decided to stay home.  Lets welcome our new team members!

Dr. Harriet Stout Phd – Psychiatrist – Dr. Stout is Double Board Certified as a psychiatrist in both adult and child & adolescent psychiatry. Dr. Stout completed her credentials at Stanford University. She was able to hone her treatment approach and develop her patient skills in a wide range of psychiatric diagnoses, such as ADHD, depressive & anxiety disorders, bipolor disorder, psychosis, and pervasive developmental disorders including autism and Asperger’s.  Dr. Stout is married with two grown children, and has just moved here from California. We are excited to get to know her! 

Dr. Brad Danfer, Phd – Psychiatrist – Recently graduated from University of Newcastle upon Tyne, Dr. Danfer comes to us from London, England. This will be his first practice, and Dr. Danfer is excited to be our consultant on psychiatric rehabilitation inpatient unit, helping people with severe and long-lasting mental health problems. He also has served in various mental health services in England. Newly married to an American, Dr. Danfer is thrilled to be in our country and serving our populations.

Whitney Green – Secretary – Miss Green has actually been with our company for about three weeks now, so many of you have probably already noticed her bubbly personality and efficient capabilities as one of our front secretaries. Whitney was born and raised here in Springwood, and understands the community perhaps better than most of us! We want to welcome Whitney with open arms—she is a much needed part of this organization!

New Facility Announced!

I would like to announce that a second facility will be built this coming summer! This is big news, and will mean a lot more jobs in our community. I am so pleased that our company is growing so fast that we need to build another facility to keep up with demand. The new building will be 53d and Main in Wallen, Oklahoma. Opportunities to move to the new facility will be available as we begin the hiring process in April. I will have more information on that next month.  I have included here a 3-D model of the building, so you can get an idea of what we are building. It will be ready to open two years from now.

The Story of the Elephants

A gentleman was walking through an elephant camp, and he spotted that the elephants weren’t being kept in cages or held by the use of chains. All that was holding them back from escaping the camp, was a small piece of rope tied to one of their legs. As the man gazed upon the elephants, he was completely confused as to why the elephants didn’t just use their strength to break the rope and escape the camp. They could easily have done so, but instead, they didn’t try to at all. Curious and wanting to know the answer, he asked a trainer nearby why the elephants were just standing there and never tried to escape. 
Some of our clients are like this. They do not realize what bonds are holding them back. Let us help them see these bonds for what they are, and move forward into a beautiful life.

[bookmark: _Hlk43193426]May each of you have a wonderful month. Thank you for all you do for this company, and remember—my door is always open to you.

Sincerely,

Dr. Clarence Gorman
